
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

Newsletter10 September 2025 

Important Dates    

                                                          

11 Sept          Student Led Conferences 

                        School closes at 1pm 

                        Scholastic Book Fair 2-7pm 

12 Sept          PTA Sausage Sizzle 

15 Sept          Te Wiki o Te reo Maaori 

18 Sept          Class/Individual Photos 

19 Sept          Last Day of Term 3 

19 Sept          Maaori Language Week/MANA 

                        Assembly 12pm 

6   Oct            First day of Term 4 

6   Oct            Fijian Language Week 

14 Oct            Board of Trustees Hui 6pm 

                        Board inductions   

20 Oct            Niuean Language Week 

21 Oct            Diwali                    

24 Oct            Teacher Only Day    

                        School Closed 

27 Oct            Labour Day -School Closed 

  9 Dec            Y6 Graduation 

10 Dec            Y6 Dine & Dance 

12 Dec            Y6 Pool Party 

16 Dec     Last day of school 

 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

 Last Friday, our school community celebrated Chinese   
Language Week with a vibrant and memorable                 
assembly.  It was a fantastic opportunity to honor the rich 
culture and language of China right here at our kura . The 
assembly kicked off with some captivating performances 
from    members of the Onehunga Chinese Community 
Centre. Our tamariki were memorised by the music,     
dances and colour of the performances.  This was followed 
by a graceful traditional Chinese fan dance performed by 
our Room 12 students. Their hard work and dedication   
truly shone through. We also had performances from 
Room 12 Karate club and Flag dancers. A special thank you 
to the wonderful members of the Onehunga Chinese   
Community Centre for coming to celebrate Chinese       
Language Week with Waterlea. Also a big thank you to 
Shumin Liu and our other kaiako who supported our  
tamariki in their performances. Waterlea also took the 
stage at Onehunga High School on Friday evening at our 
Kahui Ako All Out Showcase Event.  A huge thank you to 
everyone who participated, helped organise the event, and 
attended to show their support. Particular thanks to 
Whaea Aroha and Whaea Marama who lead our Kapa 
Haka and Whaea Annabel, Whaea Megan and Whaea  
Samia who lead our Ukulele Group. You helped our  
tamariki shine on the night. Well done to our boys and girls 
rugby teams who participated in the MOSA Interschool 
Rugby Tournament last week. We’d like to extend our 
thanks to Roi Hansell-Pune for coaching our tamariki and 
to Georgina Robb for her organisation. It was  
wonderful to see so many of our whaanau support us at 
these events and at our Fun Run and Cross Country events 
over the past week - ngaa mihi whanau. 











On the fifth of September people from our school's Kapa Haka group and Whaea Aroha 
and Whaea Marama went to perform at Onehunga High School. The first thing we did 
when we got there was to go to a classroom and sign in. Then we got into our Kapa    
Haka uniforms and accessories. After everyone was ready we had about 5 minutes to do 
vocal warmups in a classroom before we went on stage.  
When we were in the hallway backstage the Kids News reporter interviewed some     
people!  When we were getting ready on stage some people had to go to a second line 
because the stage was too small. When everyone was ready the curtains opened and 
we started and it all went smoothly.  Performing was both a scary and exciting             
experience. 
By Kiara 





 

 
 

On Wednesday Mrs Robb took some kids to interschool Rugby, 
including Demora, Nolhan, and George who are the authors for 
today. The games were located in Otahuhu College grounds. 
All the schools that were there were Te Kura O Ngaa Tapawae, 
Koru, Robertson Road, Viscount, Mangere Bridge, Southern 
Cross, Otahuhu Primary, Sutton Park. Some schools didn't 
have boys teams and some didn't have girls teams.  

We tried really hard and showed lots of mana and              
sportsmanship but we lost all our games and got little points. 
We all had a great day out and learnt lots of new skills! 



Thank you to everyone that came along to support the Craft and Sip event last    
Thursday.  We're pleased to share that we raised over $1000 towards our fundraising 
goal of $25,000 this year. Thanks again and we look forward to your support at our 
disco in Term 4 (date and further info to be shared soon!).   

 Want to support school but can’t commit to volunteering at every 
event? 

 
Becoming a Friend of the PTA is the perfect option! You’ll be part of a group we can call on 
for occasional help - whether it’s baking, setting up events, or lending a hand just once in a 
while. Every bit of support makes a big difference, and you’ll still be contributing to the fun, 
connection, and success of our school community. 

 
If this sounds like you, email waterleapta@gmail.com and we’ll add you to the Facebook 
chat. 

mailto:waterleapta@gmail.com


Remember, you can now 

order your sausages 

through Kindo! 



Spot prizes  

Ka pai too mahi for the amazing effort that has gone into fundraising so far. We have 
passed the $5,000 mark! For those who have already signed up, we had a major spot 
prize given out at assembly last Friday which was won by Ihaka Morehu in Room 4. 
Spot prizes will be given out during the week this week, and another major spot prize 
is up for grabs this Friday for anyone who has signed up and gained at least one  
sponsor. Kia mau tonu te mahi nui!  



Te wiki o te reo Maaori 

Maaori Language Week is coming up soon, 15-19th September, and this year Waterlea are 
celebrating it by running a Te Reo Maaori-a-thon across the school. All tamariki and kaiako 
will be encouraged to learn more te reo maaori in preparation for our Te Reo-a-thon. Have 
a look for the information for your child’s year group that went out to whaanau on Monday 
or check out the fundraising website: https://waterleaschooltereoathon.raiseit.co.nz/  

 

https://waterleaschooltereoathon.raiseit.co.nz/


Student Led Conferences (SLC) 

SLC are being held tomorrow and thank you to all those who have booked a time. If you 
haven’t already done so please  phone the school office on 09 6364233 and we will book 
in a time. Click the link  Child minding if needed and this will be in the hall. 

There will be a book fair in the hall at the same time as the SLC. Make sure you visit it as 
it will have many wonderful books for sale. To purchase books there will be eftpos only 
available which means we can not take cash. 
 

https://forms.gle/przRCekobYTeRCZL8


Attendance 

Just a quick reminder that school starts at 8.50am each day. If 
children come to school after 9am they are coded as late. 
Getting to school by 8.50am supports our tamariki to start the 
school day well and they don’t feel like they have missed out on 
learning or connecting with their friends. 

Our Waterlea attendance rate this week is 91% (Last Week was 
95%) 

Attendance 
 

After 9 weeks at school this term, our whole school attendance rate is 
58%. Just a reminder about lateness, and emailing                                  
principal@waterlea.school.nz if you are going away so that these       
absences can be coded correctly for the Ministry of Education. 

mailto:principal@waterlea.school.nz










Win with Ezlunch 
this Term! 
 
Every Ezlunch   

order placed     

between August 

18th and        

September 19th 

enters your family 

into weekly prize 

draws for $50 

vouchers and a 

grand prize worth 

$500! The more 

lunches you order, 

the more chances 

you have to win. 

Visit your Kindo 

account to place 

orders and enter 

the draw.  







Collect the Yummy cut-out labels from bags (each 

cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and individual 

Yummy apple stickers for Waterlea School’s share 

of the $200,000 free Sport sports gear prize pool.  

Yummy apples are available from New World, 

PAK’nSAVE and participating Four Square stores. 

The more you collect, the more sports gear we can 

get so get going and start collecting your Yummy 

cut-out labels and stickers now! 

All stickers/cut-outs along with your school’s Total 
Tally Sheet must received by us by Tuesday 24 
September.  

Download your sticker collection sheet here or pick 
one up at the office.  

COLLECT YUMMY STICKERS AND GET SPORTS GEAR FOR OUR SCHOOL! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/17HQGSsRCL6t6X7VyrPeR0B9ijuWGwlVi/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17HQGSsRCL6t6X7VyrPeR0B9ijuWGwlVi/view?usp=sharing

